From: I

Sent: 23 October 2019 13:36
To: Planning
Subject: Planning Response - 2019/4294/P - 35-37 (including 35A and 37A) and 39-41 New

Oxford Street, 10, 11 and 12 Museum Street & 16/16a/18 West Central Street

FAO Ben Farrant

Thank you for allowing me to comment on planning application 2019/4294/P which relates to the temporary change
in use from an office/nightclub space to an interactive performance venue at 35-37 (including 35A and 37A) and 39-
41 New Oxford Street, 10, 11 and 12 Museum Street & 16/16a/18 West Central Street, WC1.

| have spoken with the Camden Police Licensing Team who are fully aware of the proposal and have attended the
venue to complete a site visit and meet with the applicants. | have been informed that they have no objections to
the proposal but they will be making recommendations on the premises licence that will address the management
of the people when either inside the venue or when they are leaving. As this is a unique use of the existing building
then then management strategy will be most important factor for the running of the venue.

From a Design Out Crime perspective there is no concerns and no objections to the proposal.

Kind regards

Jim

Jim Cope

Police Constable — Design Out Crime Officer

Metropolitan Police Service

Continuous Policing Improvement Command (CPIC)
0208 733 3703
Ruislip Police Station, 5 The Oaks, Ruislip, HA4 7LF
ww.met.police.uk
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